



LSA SG Regular Meeting

1427 Mason Hall

Zoom: <https://umich.zoom.us/j/94060913035>

February 09, 2022

8:00 PM

1. Call to Order

2. Opening Roll Call () - Present, E - Excused, A - Absent

i.	Watt, Tyler		xxviii.	Gadola, Noah	E
ii.	Farah, Zackariah		xxix.	Ali, Dania	
iii.	Rifkin, Cameron		xxx.	Bernstein, Dylan	E
iv.	Cohen, Jacob		xxxi.	Fioritto, Tyler	E
v.	Theuerkauf, Caroline		xxxii.	Berglund, Mollie	
vi.	Rich, Sophia		xxxiii.	Niskar, Jared (JJ)	
vii.	Salino, Sarah		xxxiv.	Bandyopadhyay, Sayoni	
viii.	Goodsell, Alli		xxxv.	De Martinez, Brandon	
ix.	Slack, Caroline		xxxvi.	Zhou, Daqi	
x.	Gunasekaran, Gaurie	E	xxxvii.	Wojtara, Magda	
xi.	Zhao, Suki		xxxviii.	Knittle, Corrigan	
xii.	Kado, Lydia	E	xxxix.	Loredo-Duran, Christian	
xiii.	Tam, Peter	E	xl.	Kelsey, Ava	
xiv.	Addison, William		xli.	Nair, Rashmi	
xv.	Tedrick, Vince		xlii.	Kim, Joo Hyun	
xvi.	Neff, Ethan		xliii.	Ervin, Gabriel	
xvii.	Vidhya-Ponraj, Mithun		xliv.	Juliao, Jordan	
xviii.	Irfan, Bilal		xlv.	Christensen, McLaren	
xix.	Wajahat, Maria		xlvi.	Huang, Jiaqi	
xx.	Mannino, Ella		xlvii.	Vordonis, Emanuel A	
xxi.	Manzoor, Aleezah		xlviii.	Moon, Austin	A
xxii.	Stoneman, Max		xlix.	Wilson, Michael	A
xxiii.	Nighswonger, Abigail				
xxiv.	McLean, Claudia	E	l.	Colvin, Anna	
xxv.	Ochs, Abigail (Abby)		li.	Crespo, Maleny	A
xxvi.	Yasin, Ihsaan	E	lii.	Bromberg, Luke	E
xxvii.	Ahmedfiqi, Yaqub	E	liii.	Rich, Noah	A

liv. Zimmerman, Noah A
lv. Rothstein, Kayla

lvi. Jonaitis, Cody
lvii. Goodstein, Danielle

3. Announcements

- a. [Accessibility Suggestion Form](#) (Rothstein)
- b. [Feedback Form](#) (Rothstein)
- c. [Snaps](#) (Rothstein)
 - i. Accessibility form - if there's anything we can do to accommodate you please let us know. The feedback form is anonymous. Snaps is something fun that we started to do.
- d. [Notice of Minor Bylaw Edits](#) (Watt)
 - i. I want to thank representative Tam for his help.
- e. Irfan: DAC has finalized its plans for hosting State Rep. Aiyash on February 21st at Rackham. We worked with Dearborn SG Umich and MSA on this
- f. Salino: You should have all received an email with access to an SG calendar. It has all the committee information in there.
- g. Farah: Tonight we will be using the microphone - people on Zoom won't hear us if we don't have it. We are being strict with absences. If you want something to be excused send a message to Alli. We don't want to remove you from the government. As we all know its Black History Month. I want to invite a speaker to talk about black activism on campus - if you have a preference for the speaker please come talk to me. This Saturday 1-3pm in the Michigan Union with YDSA planning an undergraduate workers union meeting. Please tell your friends about it.

4. Approval of the Agenda

- a. *Salino: Motion to amend the agenda: move bylaw 22.14 to appointment, elections and nominations*
- b. *Second: De Martinez*
 - i. *Consented*
- c. *Motion: Juliao*
- d. *Second: Neff*

5. Approval of [Previous Minutes](#)

- a. *Motion: Irfan*
- b. *Second: Cohen*

6. Constituents' Time

- a. Mitchel Weiss - just came to check out everything
7. Guest Speaker(s)
 - a.
8. Executive Officer Reports
 - a. President - Tyler Watt (trwatt@umich.edu)
 - i. Memo on Ventilation in Classrooms *applause
 - ii. Last week we had a few guest speakers talking about sexual assault. The personal experience was not expected and I want to apologize if this made any uncomfortable. I think going forward the SMRP is a good place to talk about this going forward. The exec board is working on bus tokens for homeless people. I love giving shout outs to folks in my report. The Gala is now on April 6th.
 - b. Vice President - Zackariah Farah (zfarah@umich.edu)
 - c. Treasurer - Cameron Rifkin (crifkin@umich.edu)
 - d. Counsel - Jacob Cohen (jacohen@umich.edu)
 - i. I wanted to direct everyone to my report. There is a groupme link for IAC - made by Max. If anyone is interested please join the groupme and tell Max thank you.
 - e. Academic Relations Officer - Caroline Theuerkauf (theuerkc@umich.edu)
 - f. External Relations Officer - Sophia Rich (sserich@umich.edu)
 - g. Student Life Relations Officer - Sarah Salino (smsalino@umich.edu)
 - i. Next week on Monday is a special day - Valentines Day. YAAYYY. We will be having a candy grams event from 10-2pm in our office. The sign up sheet is in my report that I put there.
 - h. Secretary - Alli Goodsell (goodsela@umich.edu)
 - i. Please get Planet Blue certified if you have not already. Remember to go to one committee meeting and hold one hour of office hours every week in addition to coming to general. If you can't make something, as always, please reach out to me!!
9. Committee Reports (in alphabetical order)
 - a. Budget Allocations Committee - Danielle Goodstein (dangoods@umich.edu)
 - b. Committee Advocating for Transfer, Nontraditional, and International Students - Caroline Slack (cslack@umich.edu)
 - c. Diversity Affairs Committee - Brandon De Martínez (bmluca@umich.edu)
 - i. Addison: With the representative coming are there any speaking points or place to put questions?
 1. He'll be talking about colorism and the intersectionality of Muslim and Black identity in the US.

- d. [Health Committee](#) - Magda Wojtara (wojtaram@umich.edu)
10. Task Force and Subcommittee Reports
- a. [Appointments Subcommittee](#) - Claudia McLean (mclaudia@umich.edu)
 - b. [Judiciary Oversight and Election Code Subcommittee](#) - Max Stoneman (maxstone@umich.edu)
 - c. [LSA Annual Scholarship Task Force](#) - Vince Tedrick (vtedrick@umich.edu)
 - i. Look in the minutes. I have pictures of our giving blue Day site.
 - ii. Farah: Do we know how much money the fundraiser for Kouzina raised?
 - 1. We're still waiting on a response.
 - d. [Sexual Misconduct Response and Prevention Task Force](#) - Lydia Kado (lkado@umich.edu)
 - i. We had a lot of conversations this week. We had a packed agenda. We just finished our policy review - I have a few recommendations for OSCR. We are starting our review on standard practice guidelines. We're trying to figure out how to reach greek life - we would like to change this culture.
 - e. [Subcommittee on Technology, Advising, and Academic Resources](#) - Jordan Juliao (jjuliao@umich.edu)
 - i. You'll see two links please kick on both those links. Each and every one of you needs to know how to do this. The first document is the main point of contact for the people. Scroll down until there is a space - include their name and uniqueness. In column F put the calculator/iclicker number. Also put your name on the line so I know who gave it out. The document are your policy and procedures. This is what you'll be doing if you forget it's there. I recommend looking at what the lowest number is and going from there. When someone is getting a calculator or iclicker they need to sign a contract. They are required to return their rental at the end of the semester. If they don't sign a contract we can't hold them to this. If for some reason you write something wrong the contract is a good place to check yourself. There is a fee if it's damaged or not returned so point that out to them. If someone is returning, just go into the document, write your name and put it back in the cabinet. If you panic text me, let me know. We have had issues with not being able to keep track of everything, and I want to make sure students are getting the resources they need in an organized fashion.
[+ LSA SG Calculator Rental Sheet](#) [= Calculator Rental Procedure Doc](#)
 - f. [Taking Responsibility for the Earth and Environment Subcommittee](#) - Cody Jonaitis (cjonaiti@umich.edu)
 - i. Submit your planet blue training if you haven't already.

1. What should we do if we went in person versus canvas?
 - a. Send your certification from online to Cody or Alli. If you went in person we have you down already.

11. Individual Representative Reports

- a. Max Stoneman - [Ambassadorship](#)
 - i. With the Ambassadorship you go to a student org meeting. I have my report linked in there. I highly recommend you follow along my lines in terms of a template. This is a little over a page. Do this once a semester. If you need an alternative to your office hours you can do this. I was the students for a clean energy meeting. The president is Aaron and the VP is Andrew??. This is a student org all about the environment while also including professional development. At this meeting they focused on potential microwind turbine installation. They just updated their website. LSA SG previously supported this org - we passed a resolution funding a project for them. A lot of what they do is related to TREES. We can play a funding role like we did in the past. They are also working towards public power.
 - ii. Addison: I know you said the microwind turbines are early on. Is there anything we can help?
 1. They're very early on. The problem is the companies. It would be installed on top of buildings. A lot of the businesses that have engaged on this in the past are either out of business or hard to reach. The logistics are also very difficult. They also plan on talking about solar and I'll make sure that everyone's updated on that.
 - iii. Ahmedfiqi: As we have allocated money to them, do you have any idea of where this is in the project?
 1. I know next week they are working on solar energy. I can't give you specific information or numbers because it's a lot. If I'm able to find that I'll make sure to distribute that with everyone.

12. Old Business (A)

- a. [B W2022.14 An Amendment to the Thirteenth Chapter of the Bylaws Creating a Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, Transgender, Queer \(LGBTQ+\) Task Force](#)
 - i. De Martinez: I don't why the title say Queer force - that's not supposed to be there. Thank you for putting this on the agenda. The intent is to pass this week. Our last meeting I know there were a lot of concerns about structure. Thank you for everyone's feedback. This covers stigmatization of counseling and HIV and STD testing, raising BIPOC voices, increasing leadership for LGBTQ folks, and tackling issues on hate crime.

- ii. Juliao: In a lot of the major edits - one big one is that two of the liaison positions were removed. This was because we want the task force to be present and active. We do have one liaison position - SPECTRUM center. Please come to the task force.
 - 1. Stoneman: I noticed we moved it above appointments and elections. Are we just nominating candidates or electing them as well?
 - a. De Martinez: We hope to pass and nominate this week. We would like elections to be next week so everyone can prepare for their speeches.
 - 2. Farah: I know you wanted the task force up and running asap. Are you considering doing an unofficial meeting before a chair and vice chair will be elected?
 - a. De Martinez: We do want to do an informal meeting - similar to that of SMRP.
 - 3. Watt: How will you gauge progress?
 - a. De Martinez: We want a report every other week about how we're feeling about the task force. I haven't heard much about other people's perspectives on how to keep tabs on this. We can talk about it.
 - b. Juliao: We want to create projects and opportunities for these students. The progress will be surrounding projects similar to other committees.
 - c. Nighswonger: We are setting goals. We want to secure a meeting with the Board of Regents. I believe that we want to try this as a task force, and if we need to change we can address change in the future.
 - d. De Martinez: I know some of you have questions about why this is not a subcommittee. The task force allows us to focus on specific issues. I'm going to be staying SG until I graduate because this is my baby and I want to be able to feed the baby. We don't want the baby to be dead. We want to reevaluate it on a base-to-base basis.
 - e. Watt: Can you explain how we're qualified to be working on limiting hate crimes.
 - f. De Martinez: I know in the scope of the government we can't do too much. We would provide resources to redirect them and help them through reporting and trauma - depending on what the

student wants. This task force is based on what the student needs. The LGBTQ+ community are some of the most hate crimed groups on campus.

- g. Mannino: In the task force description, you mention promoting HIV and STD testing. Will you be working with UHS or the health committee?
- h. De Martinez: Yes, this is in a resolution after this. Many people don't know how to get tested. We want to work with the health committee and spectrum center on this. We want to get the word out there and promote it. Oftentimes there is stigmatization so we want to make sure students know of their resources.
- i. Ahmedfiqi: So directing people where to go. A good goal would be increasing awareness. The language there is great.
- j. Juliao: We know we don't have the power to do anything legally. We want to create a safe space. Queer people are disproportionately hate crimed and not safe in this Univeristy. We want to create that safe space.
- k. De Martinez: The reality is we can't end hate crime, but we can direct people to the right resources and provide a safe space. With the rise in hate crime of Asians in the US, especially those who are queer. We want to protect BIPOC queer folks.

4. Nighswonger: Motion to vote by acclamation

- a. De Martinez: second
 - i. Consented
 - ii. Ayes win

13. Appointments, Elections, and Nominations

- a. Approval of Anna Colvin as Election Director
 - i. Colvin: Hi I hope you all know me. This is my eighth semester in the government. I've participated as a voter, a member, as exec. I'm excited for a very positive and fun election cycle.
 - ii. Ahmedfiqi: Motion to vote by acclamation
 - 1. Second: Stoneman
 - a. Consented
 - b. Ayes win
- b. Approval of Riya Gupta as Assistant Election Director
 - i. Bernstein: Motion to vote by acclamation
 - 1. Second: Cohen

- a. Consented
 - b. Ayes win
 - ii. Juliao: Motion to add nominations for Chair and Vice Chair of LGBTQ+ Task force
 - 1. Wajahat: second
 - a. Consented
 - 2. Nominations for Chair
 - a. De Martinez - accepted
 - b. Christensen - accepted
 - c. Juliao - accepted
 - 3. Nominations for Vice Chair
 - a. Niskar - accepted
 - b. De Martinez - accepted
 - c. Christensen - accepted
 - d. Juliao - accepted

14. Old Business

- a. [C W2022.01 An Amendment to Article XII of the Constitution of LSA Student Government Maintaining Inclusive Language in the Non-Discrimination Statement](#)
 - i. Irfan: This will be tabled. Motion to table for one week
 - 1. Second: Wajahat
 - a. Consented
- b. [B F2021.34 An Amendment to the Eighteenth Chapter of the Bylaws Clarifying Office Space Functions and the Record Keeping Process](#)
 - i. Watt: I had an email with Bentley. Mostly clerical stuff on this.
 - 1. Stoneman: What is the intent?
 - a. Watt: Pass tonight
 - 2. Cohen: I notice in 18.01.01 open records, it says the Bentley as if there was a prior mention, but the mentions in chapter 18 were taken out. Is there a Bentley mentioned above in chapter 18?
 - a. I don't know
 - ii. Cohen: Motion to take a two minutes recess
 - 1. Second: Nighswonger
 - a. Consented
 - iii. Irfan: On 18.01.04, I added an extra comma.
 - 1. Watt: Yes, that's friendly
 - iv. Watt: Motion to vote by acclamation
 - 1. Second: Stoneman

- a. Consented
- b. Ayes win
- c. [B W2022.12 An Amendment to the Fifth Chapter of the Bylaws Restructuring the Special Provisions](#)
 - i. Cohen: This is an amendment that addresses impeachment and removal of office. It's establishing formal procedures. This allows the government to make its opinion known. We cannot litigate against someone no longer in our jurisdiction (our members). I hope everyone has taken a look at this.
 - ii. Watt: The intent is to table for one week.
 - iii. Cohen: Motion to table for one week
 - 1. Wajahat: second
 - a. Consented
- d. [B W2022.15 An Amendment to the Second and Fourth Chapters of the Bylaws Reforming the Bylaws to Match Current Meeting Processes](#)
 - i. Bernstein: This bylaw amendment reorders the bylaws to match what we do in meetings. Currently the only way to get a guest speaker is for the exec board to invite them. I believe the assembly should also be able to do this. Also, pending future changes it may be prudent to make sure the president doesn't have to appoint the entire exec board before the first meeting - it's just please do it now.
 - 1. Irfan: What is the current policy in terms of inviting guest speakers?
 - a. Cohen: The process is that if there is someone who wants to guest speak and an exec board member can invite them and put them in as a guest speaker.
 - b. Irfan: Is there any process to object?
 - c. Cohen: I have never witnessed that, but that's all the more reason to pass this.
 - 2. Ahmedfiqi: If I want a speaker, who would I go to to add that to the agenda?
 - a. Bernstein: The week before you'd like someone to speak you make a motion to invite them at which point we would do a simple majority vote on it.
 - 3. Irfan: In regards to 2.00.08, it says total constituents time should not exceed 30 minutes. I don't think we should limit constituents' time. We should hear their voices.
 - a. Bernstein: This is only bolded and italicized because it's from current bylaws. I'm more than happy to change this later on. I don't see the need to table this to table that.

- b. Cohen: I think that's a good idea to pursue separately. There's a lot of merit behind that idea.
 - c. Tam: CSG does have a 30 minute time limit which is standard for many places.
 - 4. Cohen: Motion to vote by acclamation
 - a. Watt: second
 - i. Consented
 - 1. Ayes win
- e. [B W2022.18 An Amendment to the Fifth and Seventh Chapters of the Bylaws and Second Chapter of the Election Code to Introduce Special Provisions for Runoff Elections](#)
 - i. Tam: This is an amendment to the election code to have runoff races.
 - ii. Cohen: The intent is to pass this week. The process would be a vote by the government. This was the most natural process.
 - 1. Tedrick: Has this happened before?
 - a. Cohen: Not that we know of. It is possible, and we don't want to panic if it were to happen.
 - 2. Irfan: Would this be a simple majority of the government?
 - a. Cohen: Yes, it's only two candidates running.
 - 3. Irfan: What if there's a three way tie?
 - a. Cohen: It's lined up like internals. So we would continue doing rank-choice voting like we do in internals.
 - 4. Ahmedfiqi: Is there a part that would include a speech towards the government?
 - a. Cohen: That is in the process (like internals).
 - 5. Tedrick: Is there a part that included record keeping of the votes?
 - a. Cohen: Are you concerned about publicized or counting? I think it would be on the counsel to post the election on the website
 - 6. Irfan: Would this be a roll call vote?
 - a. Cohen: It would be a secret ballot. Numbers would be posted, but not people's votes.
 - iii. Ahmedfiqi: Motion to vote by acclamation
 - 1. Wajahat: second
 - a. Consented
 - b. Ayes win
- f. [B W2022.19 An Amendment to the Second Chapter of the Bylaws Adding a Land Acknowledgment to the Agenda](#)

- i. Stoneman: Motion to table for one week
 - 1. Irfan: second
 - a. consented
- g. [R W2022.07 A Resolution Advocating for Expanding Pre-Existing Resources for LGBTQ+ Health \(HIV/STD Testing\) at the University of Michigan-Ann Arbor](#)
 - i. Wojtara: This resolution has gone through a few edits. We want to expand pre-existing resources for HIV and STD testing through the spectrum center (5-7pm on Mondays and Tuesdays). That's a small time frame. We are in contact with the person in charge of testing and we decided we would write this up supporting their expansion. The intention is to vote on this tonight.
 - ii. Watt: Motion to vote by acclamation
 - 1. Second: Wajahat
 - a. Consented
 - b. Ayes win
- h. [R W2022.08 A Resolution Addressing the Systemic Oppression of Queer POC Voices at the University of Michigan](#)
 - i. De Martinez: This resolution addresses the systemic oppression of POC voices as well as action steps we can take - collaborating with organizations on campus.
 - 1. Watt: Why is Karamo Brown name dropped?
 - a. De Martinez: This is not confirmed yet. Through MESA, they're an actor on Queer Eye. We reached out to their agency to see if they would be a guest speaker/panelist at the University to speak. We want people who will be recognized. That's not confirmed. Fingers crossed he comes
 - 2. Ahmedfiqi: What are the things we want to see out of the University?
 - a. De Martinez: These resolutions have been in creation for a few weeks now. This would fall under the task force as a project. This is what we want to do and tackle. We want to address these panelists and have guest speakers come. We want the University to acknowledge that BIPOC voices are quieted on campus. This resolution aims to focus on intersectionality where many times certain parts of your identity are left at the door. We would like to have events going on as well.
 - 3. Watt: Would there be a fee for them to appear?
 - a. De Martinez: We don't know if he's going to come. If something does change we would write a new resolution.

4. Ahmedfiqi: Would you add something pointing out that other places have BIPOC Queer spaces? Including this under what we want to see from the University?
 - a. Yes, will change
 5. Farah: In the last whereas clause, it says it's expanding Title IX. Replace Title IX with Elliot-Larsen Civil Rights Act?
 - a. Yes, will change
 6. Irfan: I think we need to keep other institutions in whereas clauses.
 - a. De Martinez: If it's not illegal I don't think we need to change it.
 - b. Ahmedfiqi: Universities aren't listed in the be it resolved clauses.
 - c. Irfan: I withdraw my objection
- ii. De Martinez: Motion to vote by acclamation
 1. Ahmedfiqi: second
 - a. consented
 - b. Ayes win
- i. [R W2022.14 A Resolution Advocating for College of LSA to Allocate More On-Campus Housing and Housing Resources for Transfer, International, and Non-Traditional Students](#)
 - i. Slack: Motion to table for one week
 1. Second: Stoneman
 - a. Consented
- j. [R W2022.15 A Resolution Allocating Funds to the Maize and Blue Cupboard and Affirming LSA SG Support for LSA Students Affected By Food Insecurity](#)
 - i. Slack: We are allocating \$1,000 to Maize and Blue Cupboard. They were closed over break. Food insecurity is a big issue on campus. The Cupboard has had an increase in number of shoppers. We are trying to show our support. Our intent is to pass this tonight.
 1. Irfan: What is the process that is conducted to draw allocations to certain committees?
 - a. Rifkin: Typically what happens is I go on SOAS and put money from the general fund to the donation fund. I come up with how much money every committee gets and I introduced this last week.
 2. Watt: Is the budget good?
 - a. Rifkin: Yes
- ii. Tedrick: Motion to vote by acclamation
 1. Second: Ahmedfiqi
 - a. Consented

- b. Ayes win, passed unanimously
- k. [R W2022.16 Winter 2022 A Resolution Authorizing the Winter 2022 LSA Student Government Budget](#)
 - i. Rifkin: Like I mentioned earlier, this is the budget for the upcoming semester. Nearly every committee gets double their balance.
 - 1. Addison: How did everything double?
 - a. Rifkin: Last semester no one spent everything except exec. Please spend your money this time.
 - 2. Watt: What is BAC's plan?
 - a. A more progressive advertising campaign. I would like the rest of government to show past events we've funded. This budget is more in line with past semesters.
 - 3. Stoneman: Is the remaining \$200 for JOECS?
 - a. Yes
 - 4. Kado: What is the procedure for task forces when they need money?
 - a. BAC is for external allocations. Go to your committee head. If more than \$50 has to go to block head.
 - 5. Tedrick: This resets your budget to what's listed here?
 - a. Yes
 - 6. Watt: Are we able to provide SMRP and LGBTQ+ task force with a budget?
 - a. Yes, it might take a few seconds for me to figure that out
 - 7. Theuerkauf: What does the LGBTQ+ task force need \$900 for?
 - a. I believe it was for testing kits
 - b. De Martinez: The resolutions that were passed such as event planning, social media, STD & HIV testing
 - c. Juliao: Is a good estimate of \$900 for testing
 - ii. Wajahat: Motion to vote by acclamation
 - 1. Stoneman: second
 - a. Consented
 - b. Ayes win

15. New Business

- a. [C W2022.02 An Amendment to Article VII of the Constitution of LSA Student Government Establishing Veto Power of the Executive Branch](#)
 - i. Tam: Motion to table for two weeks
 - 1. Second: Cohen
 - a. consented

- b. [B W2022.20 An Amendment to the First and Second Chapters of the Election Code to Enhance the LSA Student Government Election System](#)
 - i. Tam: This is just an amendment which already has had its first read. We just removed systems that weren't applicable anymore.
 - ii. Stoneman: The intent is to vote. It's mostly little things. So please review this and I hope you understand that we're not reinventing the wheel.
 - iii. Watt: This raises ED wage from \$400 to \$500 total.
 - iv. Stoneman: Motion to vote by acclamation
 - 1. Manzoor: second
 - a. Consented
 - b. Ayes win
- c. [B W2022.21 An Amendment to the Bylaws in Order to Establish Regular Liaison Reports to the Government](#)
 - i. Addison: So this is one of the first of a few amendments. This one is all about liaisons. The purpose is to make communication between liaisons and the government better. Liaisons will now report to us biweekly. I do think this is an extension of the time, but I do think this is very valuable to us. They correspond with people we don't usually work with. These reports will bring these interactions back to the general assembly.
 - 1. Irfan: How would this amendment interact with ongoing discussions about having liaisons go to steering every month?
 - a. I'm very amendable to change this around. This is just a general interaction. The only problem with steering was that general assembly members weren't really involved with the liaisons.
 - i. Manzoor: We've had a few times when they don't have updates for us. Is there an exception process?
 - ii. If you go into the appendices. They will be a written or oral report to the assembly biweekly. They can always write that they have no new updates.
 - b. Irfan: I am calling for any interested members regarding the standards for liaisons to have a meeting.
 - 2. Nighwonger: Working on this in IRC. Please come. Motion to table for one week
 - a. Cohen: seconded
 - i. consented
- d. [B W2022.22 An Amendment to the Fifth Chapter of the Bylaws Allowing Alternative Methods to Fulfill the Office Hour Requirement](#)

- i. Tam: This is an amendment to our current office hours policy. This is something similar to the Ambassadorship system we passed. We are giving members an opportunity to have an alternative to table, or staff an LSA SG event.
- ii. Rich: This will encourage more people to sign up for the table. We get more foot traffic.
 - 1. Salino: Is your intent to table this? Would you be willing to suspend the rules to vote on this because we have multiple events coming up next week?
 - a. Yes. Yes if people were in favor
 - 2. Tedrick: As we add more things is it still manageable to keep track of everyone's attendance?
 - a. Goodsell: Yes
 - b. Rich: We can also make a mass list from the committees regarding tabling/event attendance
 - 3. Ahmedfiqi: Is there a way to verify what the person attended? Would you add another whereas clause recording who was there? A confirmation of sorts?
 - a. Rich: Yeah absolutely. We have sign up sheets we can use. We can add something right now
 - 4. Watt: Add that it must be for one hour?
 - a. Rich: Changed
- iii. Salino: Motion to suspend the rules to vote on this tonight
 - 1. Juliao: second
 - a. Consented
- iv. Bernstein: Motion to approve by acclamation
 - 1. Second: Cohen
 - a. Cosented
 - b. Ayes win
- e. [B W2022.23 An Amendment to the Eighth Chapter of the Bylaws Disallowing Members Tardy to the Candidates Selection Meeting from Participating](#)
 - i. Bernstein: At the appointments selection meeting we want people to show up on time. We want to make sure everything is confidential. Motion to table for a week
 - 1. Second: Stoneman
 - a. Consented
- f. [R W2022.17 A Resolution Reaffirming LSA Student Government's Support of Indigenous Peoples](#)

- i. Stoneman: If you recall we were talking about a land acknowledgement. The plan is to take those actionable steps. I would encourage members interested to engage on this. This is a really meaningful thing for us to do. Motion to table for one week understanding other avenues of communication
 - 1. Manzoor: second
 - a. Consented

16. Matters Arising

- a. Informal Poll on the new LSA SG Logo (Watt)
 - i. This is from the logo design. There are 3 designs that will be in a groupme poll later tonight.
- b. Juliao: For those who might not be aware up until the last 3 resolutions. We had only 5 women speak for the hours that we were here. I'm urging women to feel comfortable speaking up in this meetings. SG is supposed to be representative of the community. We're a 50/50 batch. The conversation should not be dominated by men. Please, women speak up. For those who always speak, the more time you take up that takes up space for those who are more uncomfortable to speak up. Women speak up more.
- c. Salino: Please sign up to table for Candygrams - counts for office hours attendance and it's more fun
- d. Wojtara: Please sign up for the TEDx event. There will be 1,000 people there so this is a great advertising opportunity Link is here:
<https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1bTaYpaWOYTaeQuRy8ClzbWObMgtQuyGWGY8bjQZ4oIQ/edit?usp=sharing>
- e. Rich: the DC email is going out tomorrow. If you send me stuff after 12pm tomorrow you owe me a coffee
- f. Kado: SMRP is up and running and we have a lot to do. Every hand counts
- g. Colvin: thanks for approving me as ED. In the next few days I'll have more dates for you
 - i. Cohen: Did you know you were in this government as an elected representative so you're a good resource?
 - 1. Yes
- h. De Martinez: The LGBTQ+ task force is the first of its kind and major work. We're gonna make some history. I have contacted NBC and they are interested in picking up the story - they want to see it's finalized form.
 - i. Irfan: Did they know they told me 2 minutes ago that this is a secret?
 - 1. I don't remember saying that
- i. Stoneman: I hope everyone can be as engaged with the Judiciary as much as possible. We're giving them a lot of power. Their terms don't end. Reach out to everyone. You can greatly shape what this court looks like. I understand it's lame, but it's meaningful

because it changes how our government runs. Reach out to people and be active in this process.

- j. Tedrick: If you want to help with Giving Blue Day please help. Come help us fundraise or else I'll be friendly
 - k. Addison: As some of you might be aware I feel really strongly about how much we pay at this University. I've been looking at changing University policy as well as costs.
 - l. Bernstein: Mentors and mentees you've been assigned and look forward to enjoying each other's company. The Stabrucks gift card has been refilled. We have a lot of new people and on the website everyone here has a people page which is your first introduction to us in SG. Please add a picture and a bio. You can edit it by hitting the pencil button. The karaoke poll said Saturday, but Claudia will decide. If more than 15 people want to come we could possibly get two rooms
 - m. Ervin: We have a bunch of events for student workers this weekend - please come and bring people.
 - n. Watt: I have appointment slots open tomorrow morning. Sign up to meet with me.
 - o. Irfan: thanks AAC bloc for pizza
17. Snaps
18. Closing Roll Call

lviii. Watt, Tyler
 lix. Farah, Zackariah
 lx. Rifkin, Cameron
 lxi. Cohen, Jacob
 lxii. Theuerkauf, Caroline
 lxiii. Rich, Sophia
 lxiv. Salino, Sarah
 lxv. Goodsell, Alli
 lxvi. Slack, Caroline
 lxvii. Gunasekaran, Gaurie E
 lxviii. Zhao, Suki
 lix. Kado, Lydia
 lxx. Tam, Peter
 lxxi. Addison, William
 lxxii. Tedrick, Vince
 lxxiii. Neff, Ethan
 lxxiv. Vidhya-Ponraj, Mithun
 lxxv. Irfan, Bilal

lxxvi. Wajahat, Maria
 lxxvii. Mannino, Ella
 lxxviii. Manzoor, Aleezah
 lxxix. Stoneman, Max
 lxxx. Nighswonger, Abigail
 lxxxi. McLean, Claudia E
 lxxxii. Ochs, Abigail (Abby)
 lxxxiii. Yasin, Ihsaan E
 lxxxiv. Ahmedfiqi, Yaqub
 lxxxv. Gadola, Noah
 lxxxvi. Ali, Dania E
 lxxxvii. Bernstein, Dylan
 lxxxviii. Fioritto, Tyler E
 lxxxix. Berglund, Mollie
 xc. Niskar, Jared (JJ)
 xci. Bandyopadhyay, Sayoni E
 xcii. De Martinez, Brandon
 xciii. Zhou, Daqi (Qi)

- xciv. Wojtara, Magda
- xcv. Knittle, Corrigan (Cory)
- xcvi. Lored-Duran, Christian
- xcvii. Kelsey, Ava
- xcviii. Nair, Rashmi
- xcix. Kim, Joo Hyun
- c. Ervin, Gabriel
- ci. Juliao, Jordan
- cii. Christensen, McLaren
- ciii. Huang, Jiaqi
- civ. Vordonis, Emanuel A
- cv. Moon, Austin A

- cvi. Wilson, Michael A
- cvii. Colvin, Anna
- cviii. Orleans, Louis A
- cix. Crespo, Maleny A
- cx. Bromberg, Luke
- cxii. Kelley, Makayla A
- cxiii. Rich, Noah A
- cxiiii. Zimmerman, Noah A
- cxv. Rothstein, Kayla
- cxvi. Dai, Carol A
- cxvii. Jonaitis, Cody
- cxviii. Goodstein, Danielle

19. Adjournment

- a. Motion: Nair
- b. *Second*: Christensen